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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 6, 2014
CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.  
Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, from the firm of James, Smith, Dietterick and Connelly, LLP; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Road Master, Jay Livingston; and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.  

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.
Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  No one was recording.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie Egger asked the Supervisors if they reviewed the minutes from the 12/2/2013 Supervisors Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Stephanie A. Egger second the motion.   Motion carried.   Ron L. Weidner abstained as he was not at that meeting.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township’s website is now up and running.  Please visit http://twphamilton.com.  Information on the website is updated every week.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police: Stephanie A. Egger presented the stats for service in Hamilton Township for December 2013.  There were a total of twenty-six incidents in the township:  Six criminal, five collisions and fifteen services.  

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11:  No representative was present to give the monthly report for December 2013.
3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Kevin Moul was present and gave the report for December 2013 & a final report for the year.  Kevin gave information concerning the barn fire and its investigation on Brough Road on 1/5/2014.  He asked if the Township was responsible for the clean-up or did we have an ordinance to cover this incident.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that she did not know, but we would look into the matter.  Kevin stated that the budget is done, but that they would like to have the donation figures from Hamilton to enter.  Stephanie A. Egger will advise after the Finance Committee meeting at the end of this month.  

Ann Harman asked if the United Hook & Ladder Co. #33 is still planning to use the Cross Keys Diner/Hensco for a fund raiser.  She suggested that some of the fire personnel should attend and maybe take their truck.  Kevin Moul stated that they will discuss this activity.
4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   No representative was present to give the monthly report for December 2013.
5.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve the 2014 IRS Standard Mileage rates:  .56 cents per mile for business miles driven was approved.        ; Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to accept the new rate.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
6.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve membership in the Adams County Economic Development Corp. (ACEDC).  In 2013 we joined at the non-profit level which is no longer available.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the lowest level is $300 which gives you a directory listing.  Discussion was had concerning what benefits we would receive.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table until Dale Gettel can give an update of calls we have received.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
7.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we received a letter from Bob Gordon, President of the COG.  He thanked everyone for their support as he steps down from his term as President of the COG.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that Sharon Hamm will take over the position.
8.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

9.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that notice was received from Comcast advising the residents that Comcast has new rate changes that will take place in February 2014.  The notice is posted on the bulletin board. 

10.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve attendance and accommodations at the PSATS 2014 Conference in April.  Stephanie A. Egger and Deborah A. Brogan will attend.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve attendance.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND STATUS OF 

ACTIVE PLANS:    

1.  Bertram & Joyce Elsner, 588 & 590 Winding Lane, East Berlin, PA 17316:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve two Holding Tank Agreements for property at 588 & 590 Winding Lane, East Berlin.  Mr. Elsner presented his signed and notarized copy of the Holding Tank Agreement and payment of $1,200 for both properties.  After the Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, Attorney reviewed the documents, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the Holding Tank Agreements for both properties.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC) Stephanie A. Egger read an e-mail received from Tom Jones, our EBACC Representative.  a) The 2014 Officers have been elected.  b) He is building an interactive Excel purchase requisition form for EBACC.  

c) Repairs have been made to the steam heating system.    

2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority – John O'Brien was not present. There was no report.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board – Virginia Zickafoose gave an update of the ads that were placed.  We have had seventeen requests for the Feasibility Study Bid Package information.  
4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, stated that all the equipment is running good.  They have done the necessary plowing.  The crew has replaced signs and repaired pot holes.  Everything is going well.  Timothy D. Beard III stated that the crew is doing a great job.  
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston stated that at the last COG meeting they discussed the Budget and went over the stone bidding.  They discussed the fire Tax and township security.  New officers were elected.  
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – John O'Brien was not present.  There was no report.
7.  Finance Committee Report – Annette Boyer stated that the next meeting is on January 27th at 6:30 pm.  They plan to go over the closing figures for 2013.
8.  East Berlin Library – Pat Campbell was not present.  There was no report.
Engineer’s Report – Township Engineer Chad Clabaugh presented his report to the Board.  Larry Mummert subdivision:  CSD has reviewed the Minor Final Subdivision Plan and has issued a comment letter dated 12/11/2013 with five comments. This plan has been conditionally approved by the Planning Commission on 12/17/2013 with four conditions.  Mummerts has addressed 3 of the 4 conditions.  The plan is now presented to the Board of Supervisors for conditional approval.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the final plan for Larry Mummert.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote. 
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney, presented his report to the Board of Supervisors.  Ronald Tomasko, Attorney continues to work on the David Lease issues.  He continues to follow up with the Attorney for Berwick Twp. on the sewer authority matter.  He is continuing to follow up on the municipal liens.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented and read the report from Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services. 
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:  
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the December 2013 bills to be approved for:  General Fund, Route 94 Sewer, State Fund, and Glabview Funds.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBL.IC COMMENTS

1.  Ann Harman, 341 700 Road, New Oxford, PA 17350 asked the Board of Supervisors to consider using Larry Weinstein for the security issues.

2.  Mr. Elsner asked if his property & Holding Tank were good to go.  Answer was affirmative.

3. Harold Senter, 75 Gun Club, New Oxford, PA 17350, stated that David Lease is still doing things he is not supposed to be doing.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that we are working on all the issues.  Ron L. Weidner stated that we are aware of the issues and at this time we cannot talk about them.  The Township will be taking action.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:

Ron:  Stated that he is appreciative of the support he received during the election.  He gave some of his background.  He will be here to listen to the residents, so if you have something to say bring it to him.  
Tim:   He is pleased to have Ron on the Board; he brings experience.  He hopes everyone had a good holiday.
Stephanie:  Thanked everyone for attending and giving their support.  Stephanie then announced the schedule of the upcoming meetings:

Auditor’s Meeting, Tuesday, January 7th @ 6:30 pm

Next Parks & Recreation Committee Meeting – Tuesday, Jan. 14th @ 7:00 pm

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, Jan 21st @ 7:00 pm

Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, January 27th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, Feb. 3rd @ 7:00 pm

Adjournment

Having nothing further to discuss, Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 pm.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Meeting adjourned.

Minutes taken and transcribed by:

____________________________________

Deborah A. Brogan
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